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 Oasis After School Club
Learning through play in a happy, safe and secure environment.

We offer your child the unique opportunity for a smooth transition to Primary School
Otford Nursery School and Oasis After School Club, Co Otford School, High street, Otford, Kent, TN13 3RT. 

01959522364

nursery@otford.net oasisafterschool@googlemail.com 

Facebook: Otford Nursery School  Oasis Afterschool Club
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Dear Parents

It gives us great pleasure to welcome you and your family to our nursery.

We aim to create a community which is caring and where children can develop their many gifts and talents.

Education is a partnership between home and nursery.  Our work begins by            building upon the attitudes and skills you have fostered in your child at home.  We welcome the many contributions parents have to offer and hope that we shall be able to support each other.

We are conscious of the trust you place in us and we hope to give your child a happy introduction to school life.

This brochure is a brief introduction to our nursery.  More information can be gained by visiting to see it in action.  If you would like to visit before enrolling you are most welcome to do so, at any time.   Our staff will look forward to showing you around.

Yours faithfully

Ian Saunders
Mr Ian Saunders
Owner

Otford Nursery School and Oasis After School Club, Co Otford School, High street, Otford, Kent, TN13 3RT. 

01959522364

nursery@otford.net oasisafterschool@googlemail.com 

Facebook: Otford Nursery School  Oasis Afterschool Club
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Otford Nursery School

Otford nursery school is situated in the grounds of Otford Primary School.

We are a teaching nursery, with children learning through play and fun activities.

The nursery has an enclosed garden/play area and a covered area so the children can access the garden in all weather.

Mission statement for Otford Nursery School:
At Otford Nursery School, we believe that every child:  

1) Should be provided with a warm caring environment in which every child will be given access to the differentiated curriculum and will feel free to explore and learn.

2) Should be encouraged to develop to their full potential, progressing to the level of mainstream education at the age of 5.

3) Should be encouraged to develop an enthusiasm for learning and to develop their natural curiosity, creativity and imagination.

We will also:

4) maintain and develop good communication with parents and the local community.

5) sustain and improve the quality and safety in the nursery’s environment, facilities and resources.  To continue to maintain, develop and improve the quality of staff training.

It is our aim that the staff and parents will work closely together to provide your child with a challenging and fun introduction to education in a safe and caring environment.
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General Information

AGE OF ADMITTANCE
Otford Nursery School takes children from two to five years of age. At the nursery we are very aware that small children will often feel insecure when leaving you for the first time.  We will work together with you to find a strategy that works for you and your child. For example, it often helps if you pick up your child after a short time initially, rather than at the end of three hours.  (Staff are always available to discuss any concerns you have).

HOURS OF OPENING
The nursery is open from 8.45 am – 11.45 pm Monday to Friday and from 12.15 pm – 3.15 pm Monday to Friday.  An all-day session is 8.45 am – 3.15 pm.  Children who stay all day may bring a packed lunch. Children may also stay for lunch after a morning session or before an afternoon session.  

Children are eligible for Government Funding the term after they turn 3 years of age.  Children are entitled to 15 hours of free funding per week.  Our pattern for funding is 3 hours per session in the morning or afternoon over 5 days of the week.  Please note that all hours that fall outside this pattern, including lunch, will be charged accordingly.  

Children cannot be accepted before 8.45 am.  Children should be collected by 11.45 pm, 12.15 pm if booked in for lunch or 3.15 pm, if your child is staying for the afternoon session.  If any person other than a parent is collecting your child, you must inform the nursery of that person’s name, identity and a previously agreed password.  The nursery will be open during school term time only.

UNIFORM
The purchase of the nursery uniform is not compulsory, however if you choose to, we have for sale a navy blue sweatshirt and T-shirts with the Owl logo on the front. We recommend that if you do not purchess uniform for your child, that they be sent to school in clothes that easy for them to remove for using the toilet and clothes that you don’t mind if they get messy. Children may bring indoor shoes and wellingtons to nursery, these may be left here for your child to use during their time here. We also encourage the children to choose books from the nursery and place them in their book bag, to take home share with a parent, sibling or carer and return to nursery the next session.  Please ensure that all items of clothing are clearly marked with your child’s name.
SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS POLICY

A pupil is defined as having ‘Special Educational Needs’ if he or she:

a) has a disability, which either prevents or hinders the child from making use of the nursery facilities.

b) shows signs of exceptional ability.

c) has a significantly greater difficulty in learning than the majority of his/her peers in the same age group.
d) We will ensure that all pupils have access to a broad and balanced curriculum in order that they may achieve their full potential.  We will consult parents/carers at all stages of the Special Education Needs (S.E.N) assessment process, we aim to identify pupils with S.E.N. as early as possible in order to gain access to specialized help for individual children as early in their development as possible.  The S.E.N. policy and code of practice are available for parents to read.

BEHAVIOUR POLICY
All children at our nursery will be able to play and learn without fear of being hurt or hindered by anyone else.  We will encourage all the children regardless of race, gender or disability to develop self-discipline and self-esteem and respect to others.

If you wish to read the above policies in full they are readily available on our website at www.otfordnursery.co.uk or in the nursery, please ask a member of staff.  

ENROLMENT/FEES for 2020/2021
Children may enroll for up to ten sessions with a minimum of two sessions per week.

An admin fee of £25.00 is required upon enrolment. 

The cost of each session is as follows:

Per 3 hour session £22.00



2-4 Years        

                              Lunch

8.45 am – 11.45 pm
 £22.00


12.15 pm – 3.15 pm
 £22.00
                11.45 pm – 12.15 pm
£4.00
Fees must be paid termly, in advance. Invoices will be sent home during the second week of each term and must be paid by the half term week, unless prior arrangement has been agreed with nursery management.  Cheques should be made payable to Otford Nursery School. Each child will receive a nursery book bag on their first day, £5 will be added to the first invoice for a nursery school book bag.
A half term’s notice is required to cancel a place or a half term’s fees may be paid in lieu.  Failure to pay on time may lead to your child losing his/her place.

We offer 3 and 4 year olds Free Entitlement via Government Funding.  The term after children turn 3 years of age, they are entitled to 15 hours of free funding per week. Our pattern for funding is 3 hours per session in the morning or afternoon over 5 days of the week.  Please note that all hours over and above this pattern, including lunch, will be charged accordingly.  Further details regarding Free Entitlement are available from Carole-Anne.  We also are involved in the Free for 2 Year old scheme, please speak to Carole-Anne for further information. 

ABSENCES
If your child experiences diarrhea and/or vomiting, they should be kept away from nursery for 48 hours from the last episode.  If they become ill whilst at nursery, every effort will be made to contact the parent or guardian.

We are unable to administer any medication to your child without prior written permission.  We can only administer prescription medication for the named child, with the exception of an asthma inhaler, which must be accompanied by a letter of permission and a prescribed Ventolin inhaler.  If you have any concerns, please see a member of staff.
 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES
Otford Nursery is committed to emphasizing the common elements and values of our multiple culture.  We aim to promote equality and fair treatment of all, thereby allowing everyone, whatever their race, religion, gender, language, disability or family background to achieve the level of success and self-respect which they deserve whilst retaining their identity.
Nursery Curriculum

The staff at Otford Nursery aim to foster a positive attitude towards learning, encouraging confidence, enthusiasm and enjoyment for all the areas of the curriculum.  We ensure all activities are of an appropriate length and level; we use discussion and the sharing of ideas, to encourage clear and careful explanation/relevant questions and listening skills.

At Otford Nursery, we believe in the importance of learning through play.  Each day the children have the opportunity to play and experiment with water, sands and construction toys.  We have a home corner and many other varied and interesting play activities.

Each day the nursery staff work with the children on an individual and small group basis to work through the planned nursery curriculum.  Within this brochure we have tried to give a brief outline of the sort of activities which are carried out day by day within Otford Nursery.

Communication and Language 

At Otford Nursery, we aim to give children opportunities to experience a rich language environment; to develop their confidence and skills in expressing themselves; and to speak and listen in a range of situations.

Children will be given systematic and consistent opportunities to learn the phonic sounds of letters.  The sound of letters will always be emphasized.  

At Otford Nursery, the children are encouraged to write their names independently.  They will be shown how to form letters correctly and how to hold a pencil.

The children will take home a storybook after every visit to nursery.  They will be encouraged to listen to story tapes and to use puppets to act out small plays and songs.

Physical Development
We provide opportunities for young children to be active and interactive; and to develop their co-ordination, control, and movement. Children must also be helped to understand the importance of physical activity, and to make healthy choices in relation to food.    

We will be encouraging four areas of physical development.  These goals are as follows:

· ‘Mobility’ for basic motor skills, moving around in different ways.

· ‘Awareness of space’ to incorporate spatial awareness, i.e. knowing where you are and what shapes your body can make.

· ‘Physical control’ for co-ordination, physical control and balance.  

· ‘Manipulative skills’ aiming, predicting and estimating, using small equipment to grip, roll, throw and aim.    

Children will be actively encouraged to develop their fine and gross motor skills.  We will provide fun and exciting activities that improve fine motor skills such as threading beads, sewing and using scissors.  

The children will have the opportunity for outdoor play using climbing equipment, tricycles etc. (weather permitting).

At Otford Nursery we take the Health and Safety of our children very seriously.  A complete, robust risk assessment is carried out on a daily basis.  We believe in supporting the children to take risks and to solve real life problems.

In keeping with this ethos, we provide real tools which are adapted to be age appropriate.  Examples include small spades and scissors and supervising children to climb to safe heights under supervision.

We believe that the benefits of these activities outweigh the risks and encourage children to be independent confident, lifelong learners.  

Personal, Social and Emotional Development

We help children to develop a positive sense of themselves, and others; to form positive relationships and develop respect for others; to develop social skills and learn how to manage their feelings; to understand appropriate behaviour in groups; and to have confidence in their own abilities. 

During Register time we have the opportunity to talk about important issues; for example: the proper use of scissors or trying new foods at snack time.  


The children are all encouraged to be as independent as possible, but of course we support you and the child in key milestones; for example:  toilet training where we would use a previously agreed reward system.  Reward stickers are handed out on an ad-hoc basis and each day we nominate an ‘Owl of the Session’ to a child or children who have been exceptional that day.  

Literacy

At Otford Nursery we encourage children to link sounds and letters and to begin to read and write. Children must be given access to a wide range of reading materials (books, poems, and other written materials) to ignite their interest. 

Children will be given systematic and consistent opportunities to learn the phonic sounds of letters.  

The older children, who will be leaving for main stream school the following term, will be introduced to the ‘Oxford Reading Tree’ scheme – used by over 90% of schools in this area. They will look at level 1 of the books which are picture books, introducing the characters from the scheme and level 1A which have 1 or 2 key words on each page.

The older children will also be given the opportunity to attend Otford Primary School as a transition period for ‘Child Initiated Play’.  This will be carried out in the last term for two afternoons per week.

Mathematics

We provide children with opportunities to develop and improve their skills in counting, understanding and using numbers, calculating simple addition and subtraction problems; and to describe shapes, spaces, and measures. 

At Otford Nursery we follow the National Curriculum to include fun and practical activities to consolidate number and math’s concepts.  The children will be encouraged to match objects and to sort them according to different criteria, i.e. size, color and shape.  They will be taught to count objects and to recognise the numbers 0-10.

They will be encouraged to look at patterns and to copy and continue a sequence.  The children will be taught to recognise and name of basic 2D shapes and to use 3D shapes for sorting and building.

They will be introduced to measurement and encouraged to use appropriate language such as big, little, long, short, thin, thick, wide, narrow, heavy and light.  They will be encouraged to sort objects from smallest to largest. The children will be introduced to time through parts of the day, i.e. morning/lunchtime/evening and the days of the week.

Children will also look at money through free play in the shop/house and will have practical experience of handling money in order to help them to recognise coins.  Math will be introduced as a positive exciting and fun activity.

Understanding the World

We will guide the children to make sense of their physical world and their community through opportunities to explore, observe and find out about people, places, technology and the environment and to draw their own conclusions.  They will use their senses and be given the opportunities to discriminate familiar objects in terms of shape, color, smell, look, taste, sound and texture.

They will be able to look at how plants and animals grow and to look at basic differences between people, i.e. hair and eye color etc.).  They will look at a variety of weather conditions and look at seasonal changes in the weather.  Children will be taught that electricity can be dangerous and how to avoid accidents in the home.

We have now introduced a new fun packed ‘ICT’ programme.  We aim to foster positive attitudes towards ‘Information Technology’ through the enjoyment of computers.  This will be a solid foundation for future progression in school.  

Expressive Arts and Design

At Otford Nursery we enable children to explore and play with a wide range of media and materials, as well as providing opportunities and encouragement for sharing their thoughts, ideas and feelings through a variety of activities in art, music, movement, dance, role-play, and design and technology.

We aim to develop confidence in all children, enthusiasm and enjoyment of art and drama through practical experience and observation.

The children will have constant access to paper, scissors, paint materials and collage materials, clay and modeling.  They will be encouraged to share materials and ideas and to communicate ideas and feelings through pictures, clay, modeling materials and drawing.

Children are encouraged to listen and play percussion instruments and join in with fun activities.  Over each term, the children will be introduced to rhythm, composing, listening and performing skills.   

                                                                                                                                              Date received
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Oasis After School Club
Otford Nursery School and Oasis After School Club, Co Otford School, High street, Otford, Kent, TN13 3RT.

01959522364

nursery@otford.net oasisafterschool@googlemail.com
Facebook: Otford Nursery School  Oasis Afterschool Club
Enrolment Form
Please enclose £25 admin fee

Please supply all information requested and return form to Otford Nursery School. Please use BLOCK CAPITALS.

Child’s Full Name:  ………………………………………………………………….…………………….………….……

Date of Birth:  ……………..…………………..…….
Home Telephone Number:  ……………….………………..

Mother’s Name & Address:



Father’s Name & Address:  …………………………………….………………….
………………………………….………….……………….

………………………….……………………………
………………………………….……………….………..…

………………………….……………………………
………………………………….……………….…………..

DOB………..……… NI Number……………………          DOB……………………NI Number………………….……

Please enclose a copy of your child’s birth certificate.

Birth Certificate Number…………………………. Place of registration………………………

Which parent/carer does your child normally live with?
………………………………………………………………

Who has legal contact? ………………………………………………………………………………………….................

E-mail Address:  ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Emergency contact telephone numbers

Mother Mobile: ……………………………………..… Mother Work: ……………………………………………….… 

Father Mob: …………………....……………………...  Father Work: ……………………………………..……………

Other………………………………………………………………………………………………….…………………………..

Please reserve a place for my child at Otford Nursery School commencing:   …..….……………………

Please note our start dates run from September, January or April each year.

Please indicate which sessions you would prefer:

MONDAY AM / PM     TUESDAY AM / PM     WEDNESDAY AM / PM    THURSDAY AM / PM     FRIDAY AM / PM

       LUNCH                     LUNCH                          LUNCH                         LUNCH                         LUNCH 

Details of any allergies suffered by your child and/or health requirements: ……………...………………….………….

…………………………………………….………………….……………………………………………………………

Are all your child’s immunizations up to date? (please specify)  ………………….……………………..……………….

…………………………………………….………………….……………………………………………………….……

.

Name and address of child`s doctor:  ……………………………….…………..………………………………………...

……………………………………………………
Tel:  ….………….………………………..……………….

How would you describe your child’s ethnicity or cultural background?  ……………….………………………….…...

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

What is the main religion in your family?  ………………………………………………………………………………...

Are there any festivals/special occasions celebrated in your culture that your child will be taking part in?  Would you like to see these festivals/special occasions acknowledged and celebrated whilst he/she is at Otford Nursery School?.........................................................................................................................................................................................................

What language(s) is/are spoken at home?  …………………………………………………………………………………

If English is not the main language spoken at home, will this be your child’s first experience of being in an English-speaking environment.  Yes/No (please delete).  If so, please discuss/agree how the pre-school will support your child when settling into Otford Nursery School.

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Does your child have any special needs or disability?  Yes/No (please delete)

Please give details:  ………………………………………………………………………………………………………...

What special support will he/she require in our nursery?  …………………………………………………........................

…………………………………………………………………………………..……………………………………….…

Please notify us immediately of any changes relating to the information given on this enrolment form.  Please add any additional information you feel would be relevant:  …………………………...…………..………………………………

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…….

..……………………………………………………………………….………………….…………………………..……

Children occasionally have minor accidents. Please state if your child has an allergic reaction to plasters.

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….…….

Does your child attend another childcare provider?

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..
  Thank you.

START-DATE:  ………….…….………………….


LEAVE DATE:  …………..…..………………….           

Otford Nursery School and Oasis After School Club, Co Otford School, High street, Otford, Kent, TN13 3RT. 

01959522364

nursery@otford.net oasisafterschool@googlemail.com 

Facebook: Otford Nursery School  Oasis Afterschool Club
Registered with Ofsted and the P.L.A                          �
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